Village of Franklinville
March 11, 2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held in the village of Franklinville office at 6:00pm. Members present were Mayor Mike Sikora, Trustees Ashley Schumaker, Paul Rose (via telephone), Steve Pockey and Scott Hillman. Others present were Tony and Nicole France, Mike Stark, CCEO John Helgager, Chief Bob Cintron, and SPW Hatch. 
Trustee Pockey moved, 2nd by Trustee Schumaker to accept the February 26, 2024, minutes as presented. All ayes. Motion carried. 
Scheduled guests- none
Petitions and request from the floor- 
Mike Stark said he was here on behalf of Agnes Holmes, 5 Cherry St, she has a tree that is lifting a sidewalk block in front of her house and is a potential hazard. SPW Hatch said he met with Mrs. Holmes earlier in the day and they have a plan to take care of her sidewalk. Mr. Stark went on to say that the local car club will have classic car cruise nights Tuesday evenings at the Maple Haven restaurant and the annual Maple Festival car show will be at the fire department field this year. He asked why the Maple Festival is still held the end of April as “nobody does anything with maple syrup anymore and the weather is almost always bad.” Trustee Schumaker said that she had looked into that, and it is stated in the bylaws that the festival is to be held the last weekend of April, they were trying to avoid having conflicts with other local festivals. 
Reports from Department Heads-
SPW Hatch said that a notice was sent out to the public regarding the water line replacement project beginning within the next couple of weeks. He said they want to make sure residents are aware that as the main water lines are replaced old lead and galvanized lines to residents’ homes may need to be replaced due to deterioration of the line at the property owner’s expense. He said that the Cattaraugus County Health Department considers galvanized and lead services the same thereby requiring replacements. If a line is unable to be connected to the new main the replacement will be required, and the cost will be the property owner’s responsibility. The Village is still waiting to hear if we have been awarded a lead line replacement grant. He thinks we have a good chance of receiving it, but there is no guarantee, and he wants to make sure residents are aware of potential costs. Trustee Hillman asked if he (SPW Hatch) had any idea of the percentage of the service lines that are galvanized/lead. SPW Hatch said there is really no way to tell until they dig up the main line and it varies from street to street. Another notice will be sent next week with more details regarding the order streets will have work done.
SPW Hatch also said that a new radio meter reading system will be installed this week. He said this is going to change the water meter reading process from DPW workers going door to door to “drive by” radio reads. This new system will allow updated readings to be done randomly whenever possible by the DPW. Trustee Schumaker said the readings being recorded more often will alert the DPW for any possible leaks right away vs finding it out when workers would be doing quarterly readings. SPW Hatch said this will also eventually have capabilities for residents to log into their accounts and monitor their water usage, which would be helpful for “snowbirds.” 

CCEO Helgager said the annual code enforcement report has been submitted and went over some of the data with board members. He said that he attended the Cattaraugus County Hazard Mitigation Plan meeting last week and said it was informative. SPW Hatch said that he updates the village’s plan annually. The county is the administrator of the plan, and it is used for any natural disasters, flooding, blizzards etc. Municipalities can apply for FEMA assistance if necessary. Trustee Hillman asked if the fire safety inspections they do are only checking for fire hazards. CCEO Helgager said no, the inspections are fire safety property maintenance inspections so they check for any hazards and can alert property owners if changes need to be made. 
Trustee Schumaker will contact Atty. Sorgi to set up a meeting with code enforcement officers to discuss long-standing property issues. 
Mayor Sikora asked if the “smoke shop” at 7 South Main Street is open as indicated by signs in the windows. CCEO Helgager said that they have applied for all permits as required, all that is required now is the fire safety property maintenance inspection. Trustee Pockey wants to know if they have proof of toxic mold abatement. He said the state provided a report to the previous owner saying it was in that building. Trustee Hillman said it is bad enough they are going to be selling “smoking products” let alone it being contaminated with toxic mold. CCEO Helgager said that he will contact the property owner regarding the proof. 
CCEO Helgager also said that the code enforcement computer is slow and outdated and asked if a new one could be considered in the upcoming budget. 
Mayor Sikora presented the following resolution- Trustee Pockey moved, 2nd by Trustee Schumaker to approve the Water System Improvement Project Budget Modifications as listed below-
Bond Council increase of $14,000 and Fiscal Coordination increase of $20,000. All ayes. Motion carried. 
Clerk Sage requested to meet in executive session at the end of the meeting. 
Trustee Rose moved, 2nd by Trustee Pockey to accept the bills totaling $36,558.49 from the General Fund, $9175.06 from the Water Fund and $6901.49 from the Sewer Fund. All ayes. Motion carried. 
Trustee Schumaker moved, 2nd by Trustee Hillman to enter executive session with Clerk Sage. All ayes. Motion carried. 
Trustee Schumaker moved, 2nd by Trustee Pockey to go back to regular session. All ayes. Motion carried. 
Trustee Schumaker moved, 2nd by Trustee Hillman to adjourn the meeting and go into budget workshop. All ayes. Motion carried. 
